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Friday 13th November
Dear parent / carer,
As you may be aware, schools are required to have a remote learning plan in place so that any child who cannot attend school because of COVID-19 does not miss out on their learning.
This letter explains our plans for remote learning for children who have to self-isolate, or where local or national restrictions mean that children need to stay at home.

Our remote learning plan

Our remote learning plan has been made with our pupils and their families in mind. We believe that this strategy will work best for the children at our school. The policy is available to read on our school website under our school / essential information / policies.

If your child, or someone in your household, is awaiting Covid 19 test results, they will be given two days of work. This could be paper based or via Google classroom. This is for your child to complete during this period of self-isolation. If your child needs any support with the work during this period, please contact the school office and we will ensure that a member of staff contacts you. If you require a digital device to access Google Classroom, please contact school as we have a number of laptops which may be loaned to you.

If a child is required to self-isolate for 14 days due to contact with a person who has tested positive to Covid or if there is a lockdown / bubble closure, then more long term plans will be provided for your child. Each week, your child’s class teacher will post a plan of the work your child is expected to complete on Google Classroom. Your child will have their own email to access the platform. They will have practiced how to access the work in school and you will be given written instructions on how to access the shared learning area.  For children in Nursery and Reception this work will be available on Tapestry.

Teachers will plan for a minimum of 4 sessions of learning per day. Maths and English tasks will be set daily, there will be at least two RE sessions per week and a host of other sessions based on the foundation subjects. The weekly plan will be on this site and work will be uploaded daily by the class teacher. We have subscriptions to many sites that your child can access if you feel they need any additional work. In addition to this, your child will be expected to pray, read and take some exercise daily. 
Class teachers will use a range of ways to share learning with your children. They will record some sessions, refer you to videos, use powerpoint presentations and produce word documents. All of the resources will be shared on Google Classroom or Tapestry for the EYFS. Not all the resources will need to be printed off to be completed, they can be read from the screen. Completed work can be shared with the class teacher on the Google classroom platform or via Tapestry. Paper copies of the work set can be printed off for families who need it or alternatively we may be able to loan you a laptop for the period of isolation. Please notify school if this is the case.

Your child will be expected to complete the work set by the class teacher every day. Your child needs to be ready to learn from 9am – 3.15pm as per a normal school day. If your child is unwell and unable to complete the work set by the teacher, please inform school via the school app by 8.45am of the day concerned.  Your child will need to take breaks from their learning. Suggested times are: a morning break from 10.30-10.45am; their lunch break from 12.00-12.45pm; and an afternoon break 2.00-2.15pm. Obviously, you may choose to build in breaks at whatever time is convenient for you. Teachers will be available during the same hours. They will ensure that you have all the resources you need, set deadlines for work in order to mark it and offer feedback. Your child will receive feedback at least twice a week for maths and English work completed. Members of staff will be ringing you at least twice a week to check that you are able to access the work, offer any support and check on your general well-being. If you need any contact in between these calls, please contact the school directly and someone will be in touch.
What you’ll need at home
In order to access the work shared on Google Classroom or Tapestry, you will need access to a digital device that can access the internet e.g a desktop computer, laptop, Ipad, tablet or smart phone. If you do not have access to a device, please inform school as we have a limited supply of laptops available for loan. We will make sure that your child is given paper resources to support their learning if necessary.

You will need to continue your ‘normal’ school working day routine. Your child will need to be up, dressed, have eaten breakfast and be ready to learn from 9.00am. 

Your child will need a quiet space away from distractions or interruptions in order to maximize their learning. Do not have the television on or allow your child to play on home video game consoles (e.g Playstations) whilst working.

If you require any pencils, paper or notebooks for your child to complete their remote learning, please inform school and we will ensure that they are made available.
What we expect from your child

It’s important that your child engages with home learning and keeps to their timetable. We expect all work to be completed to the best of their ability.
If your child is not engaging with the learning, we will contact you by phone to establish the reasons why they are not accessing the work. If your child needs any support, you must contact school to inform us and we will arrange for a member of staff to speak to your child to offer support and guidance.
What you can do to help

We appreciate that if this situation arises, it may present some challenges for you. We kindly ask for your support, so that we can continue to provide high-quality education for your child during this time.

Younger children in particular may need support in accessing online materials and staying focused with their remote learning. We ask that you help them as much as you can. 

At the same time, we don’t expect you to watch your child all day, and we wouldn’t expect parents / carers to get involved in remote lessons in place of our teachers. But, it would be really helpful if you can take an active role in your child’s learning by asking them about their day and what they’ve learned.
Our top tips: 

· Try to encourage your child to be ready and dressed for the start of the school day, and to keep to their timetable.

· Distinguish between weekdays and weekends, and make it clear when the school day is over, to separate home and school life

· Plan breaks and exercise into the day to help keep your child active
Please keep in touch with us and do let us know if you’re having any difficulties with remote learning, or if you have any questions. You can contact staff via the school app.

Thank you for your continued support.
Yours faithfully,
Colette Howe

Headteacher
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